East Goshen Township Park and Recreation Board Meeting March 4, 2010

The regular meeting of the East Goshen Township was held on Thursday, March 4, 2010, at the Township Building. The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Ann Marie Fletcher-Moore at 7:00pm. Other board members present were: Bob Huebner, Ruth Scadding, and Vice-Chairperson Phyllis Marron

Others present: Frank Vattilano Public Works Director

Ben Rohrbeck Historical Commission Sue Ciorletti Historical Commission

Arthur Jones- resident Joey Losito-scout

Mr. and Mrs. Losito-Joey's parents

Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Ann Marie Fletcher-Moore called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes

Bob Huebner moved to accept the minutes after a change was made to the date. The wrong month was at the top of the February draft. Phyllis Marron seconded. The motion passed.

Expenditures

The Board reviewed the expenditures for February 2010. A question was raised for Frank and he will address later. The question was asked by Phyllis in regards to \$20.00 and the \$300.00. Was the money being added or subtracted?

Staff Reports

Frank's report is attached.

Items to be Discussed

Tabled Dogs off leash at Park

National Lands Trust-Waiting for Information but Board is concerned that no one has sent the Park and Recreation a draft. Apparently, the conservancy received one. This is being addressed.

Passive and Active Report-Ann Marie is sending an e-mail to the BOS and letting them know that our definitions have not changed. Passive is non-organized and active is organized. No skateboards allowed.

Correspondence Reports

Conservancy-

Concerned that Grants are drying up.

Historical-

New member Chris Reedan

A member was re-appointed

Living History Day June 5

Town Talk July 22

2011 Chester County Day. It will be featuring East Goshen and surrounding areas. The Plank House and Blacksmith shop will be open.

Board Member Ed is researching the history of two buildings at Historic 1461 and 1467 Greenhill Rd.

They sold enough books to reimburse the \$4,000 the township advanced them. The books sell for \$23.00.

BOS-

Notes attached

Planning Commission-no report

Municipal Authority-no report

Public Comments

Mr. Jones is inquiring if any plantings can be done at the Spring House. The Board explained that the Bridge would need to be completed first. We would check with Mark.

Jennifer Farry, East Goshen resident, made a presentation of her concern that it is unsafe to cross between the two parks. She is going to also speak with the BOS. Ms. Farry has been in contact with the Traffic Control Specialist Supervisor for Penn Dot about this. Ann Marie is going to send a letter to Penn Dot too. The Board would like a traffic light and the speed reduced at this area on Paoli Pike.

Correspondence/Reminder of Newsletter Submission

- A. May 12-AnnMarie
- B. August 11-Bob
- C. November 10-Ruth Scadding

Board Member Concerns

A. None

Adjournment

There was no further business Bob moved to adjourn the meeting. Ruth seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:00p.m. The Board members and Liaisons stayed to fill Easter bags.

Respectfully submitted, Ann Marie Fletcher-Moore Chairperson of the Park and Recreation Board

C:\Documents and Settings\Owner\My Documents\My Word\Park Board 2010\PB 030410final.docx

^{*}East Goshen Clean-up day is April 17th.